MINUTES OF A MEETING
OF THE PTO COUNCIL FOR
GLENRIDGE ELEMENTARY SCHOOL
November 20, 2020
 
A meeting of the PTO Council for Glenridge Elementary School was held, as scheduled pursuant to due notice, on November 20, 2020, at 2:00pm CST via zoom conference.
The following members of the Board were present at the meeting:  Lilly Scharff, Co-President; Joanna Dinsmore, Co-President; Lynn Courter, Vice-President; Mary Bower, Treasurer; Leslie Hamel, Secretary; Denise Stouffer, Teacher-Representative; Jen VanDyken.
The following ex-Officio Advisors and members were present:  Principal Beth Scott, Susan Kronemer PTO Council.
Principal’s Report: Beth Scott
Beth shared that grade 5 students recently were thrilled to finally get to serve as CLAYMO leaders. Last Friday, all fifth grade students divided into teams (wearing their leader t-shirts) to share what they have learned from historical or everyday heroes. The teams divided up to visit the younger grade level classrooms, staying less than 15 mins., to lead students in saying the CLAYMO promise (I promise to take good care of myself, all the people around me and all the things around me) and inspire each to be the best he/she can be. 
Beth also answered questions relative to risk mitigation/COVID-19 and relayed confidence that the measures in place at Glenridge have been effective. 
Teacher Representative Report:  Denise Stouffer
 No report today.  
PTO Council Report:  Susan Kronemer
No report today.  
Presidents’ Report: Joanna Dinsmore & Lilly Scharff
Brick-fundraiser, and brick installation is completed.  (Consider using a new company for brick work in future.)  
Vice-President’s Report:  Lynn Courter
No report today.  
Treasurer’s Report: Mary Bower
Some additional funds came in from Read-a-Thon.  Funds going out towards Clayton Food Pantry.  5th grade Claymo shirts were slightly more than expected.  See Treasurer reports for details of budget vs. actuals, Operating balance $46,980.32.  
Other Business
Upcoming Events:
1)  Staff appreciation:  Teachers are enjoying new staff T-shirts.
2)  Taste of the World:  Postponed to next year.  Possibility of 5th grade students taking-over a possible Glenridge “cookbook” as a 5th grade fundraiser project.  
3)  Barnes & Noble December Book Fair:  Opt out for this year.  
Past Activities Debrief:
1)  Halloween celebration:  Tweaks to the distribution process for Learn@home families including student labels, for materials.  Consideration for Valentine’s parties in February.  
2)  Picture Day went smoothly.  Picture Re-Takes scheduled for Dec. 10 for both Responsive and Learn@Home students.  Question regarding school photos being included into the school yearbook.  We will need support from teachers to take, and submit photos towards the yearbook.   

The next PTO meeting will be on Friday December 11, 2020 at 2:00pm CST via zoom conference.
Conclusion
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned.
Respectfully submitted,
________________________________ Joanna Dinsmore, Co-President



